Notes from the minutes of meeting 14 December

Present: Cllr Walmsley, Cllr Taylor, Cllr Wright, Cllr Gibbons, Cllr Elvis, Cllr Heywood.
1.Apologies: Cllr Powell and Cllr Thompson.
Open Forum: A resident Mr A. Luxon present for the meeting as an observer but did not speak
2. Minutes of November meeting Proposed Cllr Elvis  Seconded Cllr Taylor.
3. Planning – No objections
4. Accounts and Finance – Agreed. 
5. Churchyard – deferred to January
6. Lighting on Millennium Way – Councillors asked the Clerk to send on to Lancashire County Council the most recent email from Cllr Boland detailing improvements required  to existing lighting on the Millennium Way and to request that LCC consider extending lighting through to Bull Beck.  LCC to be reminded of the location of this section of the Millennium Way within the Forest of Bowland AONB and the need for lighting to be in conformity with the Dark Skies policy of the AONB.
7. Platinum Jubilee Cllr Walmsley reported that the Palace’s suggestions for community involvement in the Platinum Jubilee on 2nd-5th June 2022 include a community lunch on Sunday 5th June.  Cllr Walmsley to speak to other organisations which might wish to participate in such an event in our parish and gauge possible interest.  
8. Appraisal – deferred to January
9. Highways and footpaths deferred to January
10.  Parish ma and m – deferred to January
11.  Board of Honour – deferred
12. Precept – deferred
13.  Reports noted.  
14.Poor’s Land – Cllr Walmsley reported that 12 applications had been received and £75 given to each applicant.  The cheques had been delivered.
15.  Next meeting  Tuesday 11th January 2022 7pm, awaiting guidance on whether in person or via Zoom.

Meeting ended 7.20pm



